
 

 

     Village of Chenequa 
September 2021 Newsletter       Getting Ready for Fall 

 

Mark Link of Tyler Technologies will be available for Open Book at the 

Village Hall, 31275 W County Road K, Chenequa, WI on Thursday, 

September 2, 2021 from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m.  Appointments only, please.   

 

Does Your Driveway Meet Emergency Standards? 
 
Next time you drive down your driveway, please take a moment to look at the surrounding vegetation.  Spring and summer 
rains have resulted in excessive growth and has caused many driveways to begin to “tunnel in”.   In the event of an 
emergency, all driveways need to be large enough to support an emergency vehicle. This means that brush and tree limbs 
must be cleared to allow for a 12’W x 12’H opening. Failure to do this can result in slower response times and damaged 
emergency equipment.   
 
Additionally, please be mindful of the condition of your pavement. Driveways that are cracked or developing potholes are 
extremely taxing on the village plow equipment and should be considered for repair or replacement. 

  

 

Village Hall will be closed 
in observance of Labor 

Day on Monday, 
September 6, 2021.  

 
If you are in need of 

assistance, please call 
262-446-5070 to reach an 

on-duty officer. 
 

Johns Disposal will be 
delayed by one day. 

 

Bow Hunting in the Village 
••• 

Beginning on September 18, bow hunting 
begins in Wisconsin.  If you are allowing 
anyone to bow hunt on your property, 
please have a Permission to Hunt form 
filled out.  You can find the form on our 
website: chenequa.org/resources/bow 
hunting permission to hunt form. 
 
If we have a Permission to Hunt form on 
file, please make sure your form is 
updated.  You may contact us at: 
policeclerk@chenequa.org for any 
changes.  
 

 
 

 

Congratulations  Jeanne O’Brien! 
  

 

Jeanne is from Ottawa, WI.  

She comes to us from Fox 

Point with over 25 years of 

experience.  She has her 

certifications in MMC/ 

WCPC/ CMTW and is a 

member of the Clerks and 

Treasurers Associations. 

When she isn’t working, she 

enjoys hiking with her 

husband, reading and 

pursuing her continuing 

education.  We are happy to 

have her join our team.  

WELCOME!   

 RAFTS AND BUOYS: 

 No person shall erect or maintain any raft, platform 

or buoy more than one hundred (100) feet from the 

shore unless it is so anchored that it has at least 

ten (10) inches of free board above the water line, 

and either (i) is painted white and has attached 

thereto not less than twelve (12) inches from each 

corner or projection a red reflector in good 

condition not less than three (3) inches in diameter, 

or (ii) is painted with a band at least three inches in 

width of luminous paint so as to be visible from any 

direction.  The proper buoys should be white with a 

blue stripe as pictured above.    
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Pine Lake Boat Launch  

Closed November 1- 20, 2021 

 

Starting Monday, November 1, 2021, the Pine Lake public boat 

launch will be closed for maintenance, repairs and improvements. 

It is estimated that the boat launch will remain closed until 

Saturday, November 20, 2021. During this closure, boat 

launching or retrieving from the public launch will not be 

possible.  

It is advised that all piers and boats be removed from the water by 

October 31, 2021. The Village will work to notify area marine 

services. However, it is recommended that you reach out to your 

service provider to ensure your boat(s) and pier(s) are removed 

prior to October 31st.  

After November 20th the launch will re-open for normal use. 

While unlikely, it is important to keep in mind that the north bay 

of Pine Lake may be iced over by the time the launch ramp re-

opens. Thank you in advance for your understanding and 

cooperation. 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Cody 

Lincoln at Chenequa Village Hall via Phone: (262) 367-2239 or 

Email: clincoln@chenequa.org  
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